
 
KIMICHI SCHOOL COUNCIL GOVERNING DOCUMENT.  

This document is intended to set out the rights and responsibilities of the school 
council and was drawn up by the council members. It should be reviewed and 
agreed upon by the Governing Body of the school every year.  

At the first school council meeting of the school year, a Chairperson (most likely 
School Captain) must be elected by the members of the council. His or her term 
will last the duration of the school year.  The council should be made up of 
Heads of House, School Vice Captain and School Captain. All pupils are invited to 
be at the school council meetings.  

Staff are allowed admittance to school council meetings to observe, guide and 
suggest only.  The school council has the power to change, amend and introduce 
school rules. These must be discussed, voted on and minuted. Any changes must 
then be reflected in school media.  

School policies are not changeable or amendable by anyone other than the school 
Governing body. Rules must not impact on the day to day teaching, learning and 
ethos of the school.  

Council members are not allowed to put forward or request inappropriate or 
foolish suggestions. Anybody doing so will potentially lose their voice on the 
council.  Meetings must be headed by the chair, minuted and taken note of in 
the School council book.  

Any punishments meted out by the council must be adhered to. The Council is a 
safe place for pupils to bring any concerns they might have in their day to day 
attendance at school, no matter how large or small.  

This policy agreed on (date) 29st August 2023 



By all pupils as well as: 

(name) Kirstie Berry  

(position) Chair of Governors  

Review date 29th August 2024 


